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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:	August 11, 2016

TO:	Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson, Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee

FROM:	Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:	Discontinuation of Route 279


POLICY

This report is for informational purposes only.


BACKGROUND 

In 2012, the American Civil Liberties Union of Wisconsin and Midwest Environmental Advocates filed a lawsuit against federal transportation agencies and the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) on behalf of Milwaukee Inner City Congregations Allied for Hope and the Black Health Coalition of Wisconsin for inadequately addressing needs of persons who rely on transit within the scope of the $1.7 billion Zoo Interchange Project.

In 2014, a settlement between WisDOT and the plaintiffs specified that up to $2.875 million annually would be available for eligible transit services from July 2014 thru September 2018. An additional $500,000 has been made available annually for marketing of the services.  Three bus routes were started with the settlement funds: Route 6 – New Berlin Industrial Park Express, Route 279 – Menomonee Falls Industrial Park Express, and Route 61 – Appleton-Keefe.  Route 279 was fully funded with resources resulting from the Zoo Interchange Litigation Settlement.  A Map of Route 279, which also shows MCTS services in the northern part of the County is attached.

Route 279 was created on August 24, 2014.  Initially, the route produced about 80 rides per day from 40 individual passengers at a productivity of 3.9 passenger rides per bus hour (PBH).  The route was modified in June 2015 at the request of the Plaintiffs in an effort to make the service more efficient.  After those changes, the route produced about 78 rides per day at 8.3 PBH, but ridership failed to grow despite marketing efforts and the service continued to be underutilized.  

On July 25, 2016, one of the Attorneys for the Plaintiffs, Dennis Grzezinski requested discontinuation of the route on behalf of his clients.  As requested by the Plaintiffs, Route 279 is discontinued effective August 28, 2018, when MCTS’s quarterly transit service change takes place.  This change will not have a fiscal impact on the transit system budget, because savings from discontinuing Route 279 will be offset by an equal reduction in contract revenues available from WisDOT.  Finally, the Plaintiffs plan to reconsider how to best utilize remaining funding on settlement-supported bus Routes 6, and 61, which MCTS will continue to operate.
RECOMMENDATION

This report is for information purposes only.  


Prepared by:    Dan Boehm, Managing Director, MCTS 


Approved by:


__________________________________		
Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation


cc:	Chris Abele, Milwaukee County Executive
Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chairman, County Board of Supervisors
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors
	Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, Milwaukee County Executive Chris Abele



